
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
FIND that the appointment of Dr. Wendell Brunner is necessary to fill a critically
needed medical provider position in the Health Services Department; and

1.

APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the extension of the temporary employment of retiree
Dr. Wendell Brunner for the period July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017. 

2.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Upon approval, this action has an annual cost of approximately $21,143 and the cost is a 100% offset by third-party
revenues.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   08/02/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Arlene J. Lozada
(925)957-5269

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    August  2, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

D. 4

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: William Walker, M.D., Health Services Director

Date: August  2, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Extend Temporary Hire of County Retiree in the Health Services Department



BACKGROUND:
The Health Services Department is requesting a one (1) year-extension for the temporary employment of retiree
Assistant Director of Health Services Wendell Brunner. This past year, Dr. Brunner has been working with the
Behavioral Health Division Director and Alcohol and Other Drug Services Director in planning for the Organized
Delivery System required for the Drug Medi-Cal (DMC) Waiver. The DMC Waiver allows the Health Services
Department to obtain additional State funding which will expand treatment and recovery services for individuals
with substance use disorders (SUDs). He was also heavily involved in administering Quality Improvement,
Quality Management and Case Management system requirements. Prior to 2014-15, Dr. Brunner did an
assessment of the Behavioral Health Division in order to identify opportunities that would integrate and
streamline operations to promote a Behavioral Health System of Care, also required by the State DMC Waiver. 

The DMC Waiver application and implementation process need to meet State timelines. Dr. Brunner’s experience
and expertise in this process is critical to ensure that the County receives State funding in a timely manner. It is
anticipated that in the next several months, there will be major activities in Health Services and the expanded
service delivery will start. His role could be replaced by an outside consultant(s), however they would not have
his knowledge of the Division, its leaders and the County’s System of Care.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this action is not approved, discontinuing Dr. Brunner’s temporary employment as a temporary retiree hire will
prevent the Division’s ability to begin the expanded services as soon as possible. 

CHILDREN'S IMPACT STATEMENT:
Not applicable.

ATTACHMENTS
Cost Sheet 


